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Introduction/overall evaluation

AI Sweden warmly welcomes the work of the European Regional Space (ERS) Working Group and the proposals made in the draft Memorandum of Understanding (MoU). This response will follow the suggested outline in the short introduction to the MoU (AI Index: EUR 01/002/2009). All in all, AI Sweden is positive to the suggested framework for joint regional activity on Europe. We have, however, concerns regarding the status of the European Office (EO). Similar concerns have been comprehensively addressed by the Board of the European Union Association (EUA) in their response to the MoU.

Does the proposed establishment of the ERS properly take into account the issues that emerged during the Europe Review or during earlier consultations?

In the Europe Review, AI Sweden pointed out the following issues as problematic:

· That the concerns of the Clark/Hughes consultancy regarding the integration of the EO with IS was not sufficiently addressed.

· That the EO must be allowed to be more than a only platform for inter-section cooperation: that it should remain a driving force in its own capacity.

· The issue of financial arrangements and to what extend sections are prepared to provide the same funding as before without formally being able to influence the work of the EO.

· AI Sweden suggested that the European sections should continue to exercise formal influence over the planning process of AI’s work on Europe.

It seems to AI Sweden that the creation of a ERS, as outlined in the MoU, provides a sound basis for the division of powers between the relevant parties. AI Sweden believes that the MoU strikes a proper balance between the underlying objectives of One Amnesty and the particular demands of AI’s work on the EU.

AI Sweden notes that the MoU suggests that the EO should be integrated with the IS but, as stated in the its ‘short introduction’, at the same time keep a level of operational autonomy, with its own directors representing the IS in the European Directors Forum (EDF) (MoU, art. 6.1). AI Sweden also notes that Board of the EUA has a different proposal: that the EO should be an executive unit directly under the EDF Steering Committee. AI Sweden believes that the latter proposal merits serious considerations.

Does the proposed Memorandum of Understanding provide a sound framework for the implementation of the adopted policy and strategy (EUR 01/002/2008)?

Yes. As already stated, AI Sweden believes that the ERS, as proposed in the draft MoU, provides a good, democratic basis for joint regional activity on Europe.

Does your section/structure have specific suggestions to improve the draft Memorandum of Understanding?

Not at this time.

Does your section/structure have specific issues that should be covered in the Memorandum of Understanding and currently are not?

Not at this time.
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